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that same generosity of spirit, intelligence, re-
sponsible citenship, and capacity for human
service that distinguished the late LeGrand
Smith of Somerset, MI.

Kelly Bunch is an exceptional student at Te-
cumseh High School and possesses an im-
pressive high school record. A member of the
National Honor Society, Kelly has also been a
student council representative and the treas-
urer of her senior class. She was nominated
to National Young Leaders Conference, and
was listed in ‘‘Who’s Who Among American
High School Students.’’ Kelly also was a mem-
ber of the softball team and the varsity
volleyball team. Outside of school, Kelly was
involved with the Fellowship of Christian Ath-
letes.

In special tribute, therefore, I am proud to
join with her many admirers in extending my
highest praise and congratulations to Kelly
Bunch for her selection as a winner of the
LeGrand Smith Scholarship. This honor is also
a testament to the parents, teachers, and oth-
ers whose personal interest, strong support
and active participation contributed to her suc-
cess. To this remarkable young woman, I ex-
tend my most heartfelt good wishes for all her
future endeavors.
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HONORING THE FLAT CREEK
VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENT

HON. BART GORDON
OF TENNESSEE

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

Tuesday, May 14, 1996

Mr. GORDON. Mr. Speaker, I am taking this
opportunity to applaud the invaluable services
provided by the Flat Creek Volunteer Fire De-
partment. These brave, civic minded people
give freely of their time so that we may all feel
safer at night.

Few realize the depth of training and hard
work that goes into being a volunteer fire-
fighter. To quote one of my local volunteers,
‘‘These firemen must have an overwhelming
desire to do for others while expecting nothing
in return.’’

Preparation includes twice-monthly training
programs in which they have live drills, study
the latest videos featuring the latest in fire-
fighting tactics, as well as attend seminars
where they can obtain the knowledge they
need to save lives. Within a year of becoming
a volunteer firefighter, most attend the Ten-
nessee fire training school in Murfreesboro
where they undergo further, intensified train-
ing.

When the residents of my district go to bed
at night, they know that should disaster strike
and their home catch fire, well-trained and
qualified volunteer fire departments are ready
and willing to give so graciously and gener-
ously of themselves. This peace of mind
should not be taken for granted.

By selflessly giving of themselves, they en-
sure a safer future for us all. We owe these
volunteer fire departments a debt of gratitude
for their service and sacrifice.
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Mr. LIPINSKI. Mr. Speaker, I would like to
extend my congratulations to the winner of this
year’s John F. Kubik Humanitarian Award, Ms.
Vlasta Sneberger.

Ms. Sneberger, a regional branch manager
for MidAmerica Federal Savings Bank in Ber-
wyn, IL, was presented with the award last
month by the Sequin Retarded Citizens Asso-
ciation at their annual award dinner.

Ms. Sneberger was recognized for her tire-
less service to the community. The John F.
Kubik Award, named for a local newspaper
journalist and publisher, was established to
embody the community spirit and dedication of
its namesake.

Mr. Speaker, I commend Ms. Sneberger on
receiving this award and wish her many more
years of service to her community.
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Mr. ANDREWS. Mr. Speaker, I take this op-
portunity to honor the volunteers of the
Gibbstown Fire Co. These brave individuals
risk their lives every day protecting the citizens
of Gibbstown. I commend all of them for their
invaluable services to our community.

On May 11, 1996, the company dedicated
the opening of their new fire station. The fire-
men themselves helped with the cost of the
building by raising $140,000. The new station
has the capability to house up to five firemen,
is completely computerized, and handicapped
accessible. Along with the countless hours of
training and dedication required to serve as a
fireman, this building will help save lives.

I ask my colleagues to stand with me and
applaud the selfless efforts of the Gibbstown
Fire Co., and all fire companies for that mat-
ter. These heroes sacrifice their own lives to
make our communities a safer place.
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VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENT

HON. BART GORDON
OF TENNESSEE
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Mr. GORDON. Mr. Speaker, I am taking this
opportunity to applaud the invaluable services
provided by the Fosterville Volunteer Fire De-
partment. These brave, civic-minded people
give freely of their time so that we may all feel
safer at night.

Few realize the depth of training and hard
work that goes into being a volunteer fire-
fighter. To quote one of my local volunteers,
‘‘These firemen must have an overwhelming
desire to do for others while expecting nothing
in return.’’

Preparation includes twice-monthly training
programs in which they have live drills, study
the latest videos featuring the latest in fire-
fighting tactics, as well as attend seminars
where they can obtain the knowledge they
need to save lives. Within a year of becoming
a volunteer firefighter, most attend the Ten-
nessee fire training school in Murfreesboro
where they undergo further, intensified train-
ing.

When the residents of my district go to bed
at night, they know that should disaster strike
and their home catch fire, well-trained and
qualified volunteer fire departments are ready
and willing to give so graciously and gener-
ously of themselves. This peace of mind
should not be taken for granted.

By selflessly giving of themselves, they en-
sure a safer future for us all. We owe these
volunteer fire departments a debt of gratitude
for their service and sacrifice.
f

HONORING THE HILB, ROGAL, &
HAMILTON CO. OF NEW JERSEY

HON. ROBERT E. ANDREWS
OF NEW JERSEY

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

Tuesday, May 14, 1996

Mr. ANDREWS. Mr. Speaker, I am very
proud to rise today in honor of a special group
from my district in New Jersey. Over the past
5 years the Hilb, Rogal, & Hamilton Co. of
New Jersey has devoted itself in serving our
communities. They have generously supported
local churches and youth organizations by do-
nating their volunteer services and materials to
veterans and young people throughout the
State of New Jersey.

Therefore, I congratulate Arthur C.
Hanebury, C.P.C.U., president and the entire
Hilb, Rogal, & Hamilton Co. for their honorable
work and dedication. Hence, I officially pro-
claim March 16, 1996, to be Hilb, Rogal, &
Hamilton Co. Day in the First Congressional
District of New Jersey. Speaking not only for
my district, but for the State of New Jersey as
well, we are very fortunate to have such a
charitable group gracing our State.
f

HONORING THE EAST CLAY
VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENT

HON. BART GORDON
OF TENNESSEE

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

Tuesday, May 14, 1996

Mr. GORDON. Mr. Speaker, I am taking this
opportunity to applaud the invaluable services
provided by the East Clay Volunteer Fire De-
partment. These brave, civic-minded people
give freely of their time so that we may all feel
safer at night.

Few realize the depth of training and hard
work that goes into being a volunteer fire-
fighter. To quote one of my local volunteer,
‘‘These firemen must have an overwhelming
desire to do for others while expecting nothing
in return.’’

Preparation includes twice-monthly training
programs in which they have live drills, study
the latest videos featuring the latest in fire-
fighting tactics, as well as attend seminars
where they can obtain the knowledge they
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